TOWN OF WALLINGFORD
PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION
WALLINGFORD ELECTRIC DIVISION
100 JOHN STREET
WALLINGFORD, CT 06492

TUESDAY, JANUARY 19, 2021
6:30 p.m.

The Town of Wallingford, Public Utilities Commission meeting of JANUARY 19, 2021 will take
place REMOTELY only. It shall commence at 6:30 p.m. It is expected that the public will be
permitted to comment on the Agenda Items as instructed by the Chairman. Materials for this
meeting will also be posted on the Town’s website for viewing prior to the meeting. The
meeting can be accessed through:

https://qglobal.gotomeeting.com/join/110748213

YOU CAN ALSO DIAL IN USING YOUR PHONE:

United States (Toll Free):1-866-899-4679
United States: 1-(571)-317-3116
Access Code: 110-748-213

AGENDA
1. Pledge of Allegiance
2. Consent Agenda Items

a. Consider and Approve Meeting Minutes of December 15, 2020.
b. Consider and Approve Budget Transfer — Water - O/S Services Employed
C. Consider and Approve Budget Transfer — Sewer — O/S Services Employed

3. Items Removed from Consent Agenda.
4. Discussion and Action: Approval of Director’s Report for the Month of December 2020.
ELECTRI

5. Discussion and Action: Remove Item from Table — Toyota Oakdale.

6. Discussion and Possible Action: Late Charges — Toyota Oakdale.


https: //global .gotomeeting .com/join/110748213

WATER/SEWER

7. Discussion: WPCF Upgrades Project Update.

PUC
8. Correspondence
9. -~ Committee Reports
PUBLIC QUESTION AND ANSWER PERIOD: 6:45 — 7:00 P.M.
Individuals in need of auxiliary aids for effective communication in programs and
services of the Town of Wallingford are invited to make their needs and preferences

known to the ADA Compliance Coordinator at 203-294-2070 five days prior to meeting
date.
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Mr. Hendershot stated that this varies by job. Mr. Hendershot advised that the structure is that of
a governmental entity but that is not the source of the talent pool. There are fewer people going
into these fields which makes it harder to recruit.

Mr. Rinebold referenced Item Number 4-38 and questioned the gas spike shown on 10-29-2020
and 10-31-2020.

Mr. Hendershot stated that he was not sure why there was a spike in the gas prices but he will
inquire with Energy New England and find out.

Mr. Birney questioned on when the workshops will be held and when will the PUC be in a position
to vote on the new rates? Mr. Birney also questioned if the time frame is too compressed with the
ongoing pandemic?

Mr. Hendershot stated the time frame for the workshops should be held in February or March,
2021. Mr. Hendershot advised that all the pieces should come together for July 1, 2021 and that
there is a lot to do between now and then. This is more of a sterile analysis and that there does not
need to be a lot of face to face time with the consultant.

Mr. Birney asked if this is the same expert that was used from a few years ago?

Mr. Hendershot stated no and that when this project was put out for bid there was a clause added
stating that this needed a fresh set of eyes.

Mr. Birney asked for an update on the pad mount transformers inspections.

Mr. Buccheri stated that he would check back on the budget amendment. Mr. Buccheri stated that
this had to go out to bid before the amendment could be finalized as he wanted to include the bid
pricing. The distribution technician is responsible for the Call Before You Dig requests. The
technician preformed inspections on the pad mount equipment. The inspections found corrosion
issues, obsolete equipment, weeping and leaking. The goal is to finish the replacements before
there is a catastrophic failure. The replacements have been prioritized based on leaking and
corrosions issues. The priority list is about 29 units and the inspections are approximately 75%
complete.

Mr. Birney questioned when the LED streetlight transition will be completed?

Mr. Buccheri stated that the Electric Division is currently three years into the program and that the
Electric Division was six months behind due to equipment delivery. The program was intended to
be a four-year program. Within the next nine months the Electric Division should be wrapping
the program up.

Mr. Birney reviewed the first quarter numbers in regards to the Water and Sewer Divisions for
September and noticed that the budget numbers were annualized. Mr. Birney questioned if the
budget can be sent for the quarter instead of the annual?
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Mr. Amwake advised that he can check with regards to revising the data for the operating side of
the budget.

Motion to Approve the Director’s Report for the Month of November 2020
Made by: Mr. Birney

Seconded by: Mr. Rinebold

Votes: 3 ayes

S. Discussion and Action: Budget Amendment — Water — O/S Services Employed

Mr. Amwake advised that this is a Budget Amendment for the Water Division to conduct a risk
and resilience assessment, and prepare an emergency response plan in accordance with the
requirements of the America’s Water Infrastructure Act. The Water Division was notified about
the requirements subsequent to the Fiscal Year 2020-2021 budget being adopted. The Course of
action was to go forward with classic Part A (qualifications) and Part B (pricing) bid solicitation.

This project is being assigned to Account # 43100923 (Outside Services Employed) as this is not
assigned to a specific operating or capital project. Wallingford Water Division is not the only
water utility in this position. The deadline for the risk and resilience assessment is June 30, 2021
and the emergency response plan is December 31, 2021. The budget amendment amount that is
being requested for the PUC’s approval is $42,900 which represents a bid cost of $38,970 plus a
10% contingency.

Mr. Hendershot questioned on the requirements for the act. Does the study have to be completed
this year or next year?

Mr. Amwake stated that the risk and resilience assessment is June 30, 2021 and the emergency
response plan is December 31, 2021.

Mr. Rinebold stated that this provides direct value and is a good investment.
Mr. Birney stated that he echoes Mr. Rinebold’s comments.
Mr. Birney questioned what the Raw Score is for Item Number 5-47

Mr. Amwake stated that the Raw Score is a grading criteria. There is a three-person review team.
The review team reviews and scores each proposal individually to come up with a group score.
The technical score is made up by dividing the raw score by the highest raw score (84.2) with a
maximum technical score of 50 points. This is a ratio on the highest score. The cost is a ratio with
the denominator being the lowest cost. If you have the highest Raw Score and the lowest cost
score, then you  x out at 100 Points.

Motion to approve a Budget Amendment increasing Account #43100923 — Outside Services
Employed in the amount of $42,900 which represents a bid cost of $38,970 plus a 10%
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Connectivity with Tertiary Phosphorus Treatment at the WPCF
The WPCF will be receiving flow data from the pump stations early so that wastewater treatment
plant staff and processes can better react to increased flows during wet weather conditions.

¢ This will allow the WPCF to adjust the primary and secondary treatment processes to
improve Phosphorus removal and also Nitrogen removal. Chemicals will be added to increase
settleability upstream of the tertiary phosphorus process which will help in tertiary phosphorus
removal by not overloading the ACTIFLO process

» The WPCF will typically be operating one tertiary phosphorus removal (ACTIFLO) train
and starting the second train only when there are high wastewater flows. The ACTIFLO process
itself requires start-up time prior to being fully operational. The pump station flow data received
ahead of time will allow the plant staff to get the ACTIFLO system fully operational ahead of high
flows so permit requirements can be met

Mr. Rinebold asked what happens with the leftover $550,000 AECOM design funds if this does
not go?

Mr. Amwake advised that the leftover funds will go back into Retained Earnings

Mr. Rinebold asked how much is theoretical and how much will turn into real time operations that
will save money? Is it needed for public health and safety?

Mr. Amwake advised that this is a good project. Mr. Amwake stated that he is not in a position to
assign a dollar value for chemicals saved and labor reduced. This was a Legacy program that Mr.
Amwake inherited.

Mr. Rinebold questioned with SCADA, would you still need to send out personnel to check the
system if alarmed?

Mr. Amwake advised that the personnel would need to become familiar with what the alarm is and
then decide how important the alarm is. Is it high level alarm where something has gone wrong
or simply just a sensor alarm where it can wait until next shift?

Mr. Rinebold asked if there is a different communication technology that is effective to monitor
the system that would be more of a cost savings?

Mr. Amwake stated that he spoke with Mr. Sullivan, Sewer Division Superintendent, about going
with other technologies including cellular or hardwired and the response was that both of these
options would be more expensive: particularly, at each of the twelve pump stations as well as at
the wastewater treatment plant.

The proposed budget amendment is a recommendation from the Sewer Division and the Division
will abide by the vote of the PUC.
Mr. Birney questioned why can’t this be done as part of our budget process in 20217
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Construction Contract Schedule

Original Completion Date February 10, 2022
Net Change Schedule Days 0
Contract Completion Date kebruary 10, 2022

8. Discussion and Action: Electric Division - Toyota Oakdale Theatre — Late
Charges

No one present to speak on behalf of the Toyota Oakdale Theatre. Item tabled to the meeting of
January 19, 2021.

Motion to Table for January 19, 2021
Made by: Mr. Birney

Seconded by: Mr. Rinebold

Votes: 3 ayes

9. Discussion and Action: Electric Division - Resolution — Boehler

Mr. Beaumont stated that Mr. Boehler started his career with the Electric Division at the Pierce
Power Plant on East Street, then moved to the John Street location after the closing of the plant.
Mr. Beaumont commented that Mr. Boehler is very likeable, knowledgeable and has been a big
help in many respects.

Mr. Buccheri stated that Mr. Boehler was an asset to the organization and will be sorely missed.

Motion to approve the Resolution
Made by: Mr. Birney

Seconded by: Mr. Rinebold
Votes: 3 ayes

10. Discussion and Action: Electric Division - Resolution — Kozma

Mr. Buccheri stated that Mr. Kozma will be missed. Mr. Kozma worked for the Town of
Wallingford for over 37 years. Mr. Kozma started with the Town back in 1983 with the Water
Division, moving over to Electric in 2002 to finish out his career.

Motion to approve the Resolution
Made by: Mr. Birney

Seconded by: Mr. Rinebold
Votes: 3 ayes

11. Discussion and Action: Budget Amendment — Account #353 — Transmission
Station Equipment
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Mr. Buccheri referenced the memorandum dated December 8, 2020 regarding fiscal year 2020-
2021 Budget Amendment to increase account #353 — Transmission Station Equipment in the
amount of $146,000. This account covers capital expenditures incurred by the Electric Division
for transmission line and substation projects. The Electric Division is working with EverSource
on NPCC Directory 1 compliance projects. These compliance projects take months of engineering
and planning. The Electric Division is planning to complete three-line relay replacement projects
with EverSource this year. An analogues estimate was not available to Electric Division staff
when the fiscal 2020-2021 budget was prepared. The Electric Division estimated $120,000 for
this work in fiscal 2020-2021 knowing there was also $149,000 in capital carry forward funds
available.

Motion to approve the Budget Amendment — Account #353 — Transmission Station
Equipment

Made by: Mr. Birney

Seconded by: Mr. Rinebold

Votes: 3 ayes

12. Discussion and Action: Budget Amendment — Account #368 — Distribution Line
Transformers

Mr. Buccheri reviewed the memorandum dated December 8, 2020 regarding a Budget Amendment
to increase Account #368 — Distribution Line Transformers in the amount of $320,000. This
account covers capital expenditures incurred by the Electric Division for overhead and
underground distribution line transformers. The Electric Division has conducted inspections of its
pad-mounted transformer assets and has identified 29 locations that are in need of replacement to
ensure the distribution system remains safe and reliable. The Electric Division has also increased
pole replacements due to aging and is in need of additional pole mounted transformers. The
estimated material costs by transformer type are as follows:

Single phase pad-mounted transformers: $101,000
Three phase pad-mounted transformers: $193,000
Pole mounted transformers: $26,000

Total $320,000

Mr. Rinebold asked how much is related to the cooling oil leakage for the second phase and third
phase?

Mr. Buccheri advised that the Division is seeing weeping and that he will need to get back to Mr.
Rinebold on the exact amounts.

Mr. Beaumont questioned on the life expectancy of the pad mounts?

Mr. Buccheri advised that these can last up to 40 years depending on where they are and what they
are exposed to.
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Mr. Szymanski stated that he was hoping to reach out to limited customers by the beginning of
next year through a bill insert or newspaper.

Mr. Birney is supportive of the agreement.

Mr. Rinebold had the same concern as Mr. Birney in regards to the NY law. Mr. Rinebold stated
that he would like more of a preamble language added to the contract that identifies the purpose,
objectives and outcome.

No Action Taken

15. Discussion: Voluntary Residential Green Energy Program

Mr. Hendershot provided the Commissions with an update on the Voluntary Residential Green
Energy Program. Mr. Hendershot noted that the Electrical Division is not subject to any renewable
portfolio standards. Also, ENE estimates that the WED’s existing portfolio of energy purchases
is already approximately 13% derived from renewable (non-carbon producing and non-nuclear)
generation sources.

Mr. Rinebold questioned is there an option to purchase REC’s? Class One REC’s?
Mr. Hendershot responded that purchasing REC’s can be done.

Mr. Birney has not fully reviewed the memorandum and Mr. Birney stated that he will get back to
Mr. Hendershot with any additional comments.

16. Discussion and Possible Action: 2021 Meeting Schedule
Mr. Beaumont reviewed the memorandum in regards to the 2021 Schedule of Meetings.

Mr. Hendershot stated that this schedule addresses all of the issues that were brought up in the
prior meetings.

Motion to approve the 2021 PUC Meeting Schedule
Made by: Mr. Birney

Seconded by: Mr. Rinebold

Votes: 3 ayes

No Correspondence/Committee Reports
ADJOURNMENT

Motion to adjourn

Made by: Mr. Birney

Seconded by: Mr. Rinebold
Votes: 3 ayes
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The meeting was a ourned at approximately 8:48 p.m.

Respectfully submitted,

Bernadette Sorbo
Recording Secretary

Respectfully submitted,

Joel M. Rinebold
Secretary



TOWN OF WALLINGFORD
DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC UTILITIES
WATER AND SEWER DIVISIONS
377 SOUTH CHERRY STREET
WALLINGFORD, CT 06492
203-949-2670

INTEROFFICE MEMORANDUM

TO: PUBLIC UTILITIES COMMISSION

FROM: NEIL H. AMWAKE, P.E., GENERAL MANAGER —f
RE: BUDGET TRANSFER FY 2020-2021 - OUTSIDE SERVICES

EMPLOYED (ACCOUNT #43100923) FOR THE WATER DIVISION AND
OUTSIDE SERVICES EMPLOYED (ACCOUNT #46100923) FOR THE
SEWER DIVISION

DATE: JANUARY 13, 2021
CC: RICHARD A. HENDERSHOT, DIRECTOR OF PUBLIC UTILITIES

Current Status - The recently appointed Water and Sewer Divisions
Business | inager (Office Manager) Brian Naples is currently dividing his
time between the Electric Division Business Office (mornings) and the Water
and Sewer Divisions Business Office (afternoons) due to the current
Assistant usiness Manager and Business Manager vacancies in the
Wallingford Electric Division (WED).

Mr. William Phelan, the former Water and Sewer Divisions Business
Manager,! is presently the President of Utility Financial Solutions, LLC (UFS)
and is available to provide financial consulting and accounting services to the
Water and Sewer Divisions, including though not limited to FY21-22 budget
preparation support (revenue, expenses and debt service forecasts); sewer
rate mode refinement, as needed; and Construction Work in Progress
(CWIP) accounting for the WPCF Upgrades Project.

Requested Funding - The Water and Sewer Divisions respectively
request funding of $8,750 ($4,375 per division) for UFS to support our
business and accounting functions, particularly during the budget
preparation period for FY21-22,

Please note that 50% of the Water and Sewer Divisions Business
Mar jer sa' -y is paid for by the Water Division and 50% of tt lary is
paid for by the Sewer Division. Therefore, funding for and pay...2nt to Utility
Financial Solutions will be split 50%/50% between the Water Division and
the Sewer Division respectively.

! Mr. Phelan retired from the Water and Sewer Divisions effective October 3, 2020.

Tem NO._Z6—/
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Action by the Public Utilities Commission - The Walling ='d Water
Division is requesting the PUC’s approval of a budget transfer increasing
Account #43100923 (Outside Services Employed) in the amount of $4,375.
Funds for this purpose will be made available by a corresponding decrease in
Administrative & General Salaries (Account #43100920), which are available
due to the time that the Business Manager (Office Manager) position was
vacant.

The Wallingford Sewer Division is requesting the PUC’s approval of an
accompanying budget transfer increasing Account #46100923 (Outside
Services Employed) in the amount of $4,375. Funds for this purpose will be
made available by a corresponding decrease in Administrative & General
Salaries (Account #46 )0920), which are available due to the time that the
Business Manager (Office Manager) position was vacant.

Revised budget pages reflecting the proposed amendments are
attached for your reference.

Thank you for yo - attention to this matter.

H:\Public Utilities Commission (PUC)\Business Office Transfer Documents\Water
Transfers\UFS Budget Transfer Request Memo v.NHA 2021-01-13.docx
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As of the end of the month, 82 A-base meter installations have been updated, three (3) have | :n removed, and
210 remain to be addressed. I

Personnel

Efforts are un.denNay to address the vacant Meter Technician Apprentice position. An existing exter indidate
list was provided by HR, and candidates have been interviewed. Interviews of internal candidates began on
December 4. As of early January, a conditional offer had been made to the preferred candidate.

As noted last month, the vacant Chief Engineer position has been re-posted and re-advertised. An oral screening
exam will take place during January.

The vacant Chief Meter Technician position has been filled through an internal promotion.

The vacant General Line Foreman position oral screening exam was held on October 23, and a candidates list
provided. Interviews have taken place, and the position was offered to and accepted by WED Distribution
Technician Joe Dwyer, who began work in this position on November 30.

The vacant Business Office Manager position was posted through 11/16/20. The Division is waiting for a
candidates list from HR. Oral screening exam will take place in January.

The vacant Assistant Office Manager position has been posted, and closed. Oral screening exam will take place in
January.

The vacant Energy Efficiency and Conservation Specialist position has been posted and closed. HR is reviewing
candidates and is scheduling the screening exam for January 2021.

The two (2) pending vacancies for System Operator have been posted. Interviews have taken place and
conditional offers were made to two candidates. One has accepted and the other declined because of changes to
the retirement process at his current employer, making it much more lucrative for him to stay there rather than
collect his pension and come work at the WED. This is essentially unchanged since last month.

Electric System Metrics
System input for December totaled 50,975-MWh, which is a decrease of 1.1% from December of 2019.

Maximum system demand for the month was 89.637. This value is 2.5% less than the peak demand from
December 2019.

Average System Availability Index (“"ASAI”) for November was computed at 99.994%. Monthly values for the
other tracked indices are as follows below.

SAIDI (System Average Interruption Duration Index): 0.9968 minutes
SAIFI (System Average Interruption Frequency Index): 0.0104
CAIDI (Customer Average Interruption Duration Index): 92.8 minutes

November Wholesale Power Supply
The percentage of the WED's total energy hedged was 91.2%. The forecasted hedging level for November was

88.6%.

WED’s all-in purchased power costs per MWh:
e November actual = $86.08
e 2019/2020 FY budget forecast (1/15/19) for October = $87.82
¢ Prevailing six-month average PCA forecast (7/1/20-12/31/20) = $85.50
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Actual versus Projected Total Energy Cost

Actual load came in 6.1 % less than the monthly projection from January 15, 2020. Actual average of the
total energy cost per MWH was 2.43% less than projected total Energy cost from the January 15, 2020
budget.

Overall Load Coverage

WED’s Hedging Policy calls for between 80 and 100% of its energy requirements to be hedged for the
current quarter, and there is a threshold limiting WED from being long energy on a must-take basis by
more than 5% of its monthly native load requirements. Beyond that point, ENE is required to provide a
report to WED describing the situation and the net impacts to WED.

WED's resources consist of NYPA, blocks and the load following purchases with PSEG, Exelon, NextEra,
and Shell. Whereas both PSEG and Shell have bilaterals settling at the CT zone.

The hedged position for the month was 91.2% (does not include Pierce), and daily load coverage ranged
between 83.93% and 103.30%. The forecasted hedged position from October 15, 2020 monthly
projection was 88.6%.

The energy load following purchases WED made in its own name provides specific percentages of WED’s
hourly load requirements less the market price load. WED has also made some block bilateral purchases.
Thus, on colder days as WED’s load increased the load follow purchase volumes increased while the
fixed block energy purchases remained constant volume, leading to lower hedged percentages on those
days. The opposite will occur on milder temperature, lower load days.

WED’s load forecast model, which is utilized for demand bidding, performed within an average absolute
value percent of a 2.69% error rate for the month. This resulted in 430.60 MWH of WED’s load being
sold in the real-time market.

— = 1
* All Intormation proviaea exciuges tne VvV H CONSUmpuion anda tne pass-uimuugii Luss 10

Nu

pee S,

1/ L?/QZ_W















TO: Rick Hendershot, Wallingford Director of Public Utilities

TOWN OF
WALLINGF
FROM: Craig Kieny, Energy Initiatives, Inc. GFORD
JAN T
DATE: January 6, 2021 202’
DEPARTMENT OF
RE: WHOLESALE POWER SUPPLY SUMMARY PUBLIC UTILITIES

This memo provides summary-level information regarding: November 2020 Wholesale Power
Costs net of charges to NuCor; CMEEC charges for December 2020; Recent and Pending
Transactions; Market Price Trends and Wholesale Power Market Developments.

Executive Summary

e November actual load was 6.1% below budget.

e Total Wholesale Power Costs for November were $86.08/MWh; 2.0% lower than the
2020/2021 budget projection of $87.82/MWh.

e November load was 91.2% hedged, compared to the October 2020 forecasted hedge
percentage of 88.6%.

e Total Energy costs for November were $39.18/MWh; 2.4% less than the budgeted value
of $40.15/MWh.

e Basis credits totaled $24,188 (50.79/MWAh) for the 30,507 MWh of hedges purchased at
the 1band Roseton.

e The Pierce project resulted in a net loss of $16,531, or $0.40/MWh of the WED’s total
load net of NuCor’s market-priced ioad.

e No procurements were conducted since the last report.

November 2020 Wholesale Power Costs
The overall load forecasting error for November was 6.1% (actual load was 6.1% below budget).

The WED’s total Wholesale Power Costs (including ENE administrative charges and WED charges
to Account 557 excluding Market Priced Load charges) for November were $86.08/MWh. This is
2.0% below the 2020/2021 budget (ENE 1/15/20 forecast) of $87.82/MWh. Per-unit costs were
lower than budget due primarily to lower than budgeted transmission costs. NEPOOL OATT/ISO
Tariff expenses were approximately $78,200 under budget due to a lower load at the time of the
CT peak, and LNS charges were approximately $20,300 under budget due to lower rates for
service from Eversource and Ul. Forward Capacity Market charges were approximately $26,600
over budget due to a higher than budgeted per unit charge to load serving entities.

91.2% of WED’s load was hedged, compared to the projected hedged level of 88.6% in the
10/15/2020 3-year Forecast prepared by ENE.
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4. COVID-19 Load Impact — December — Total energy consumption for WED customers, net of
the NuCor load that is served at market prices, was 48,705 MWh in December 2020. This is
2.1% lower than December 2019 on a non-weather-adjusted basis, with one more weekday
and one less weekend day in December 2020 than December 2019. December 2020 was
noticeably warmer than December 2019 from a Heating Degree Day (HDD) perspective, with
884 HDD in 2020 compared to 995 HDD in 2019.

Comparing December 1-31, 2020 to December 3, 2019-January 2, 2020, to line up days of
the week, December 2020 loads were 1.5% lower, with 884 HDD compared to 977 HDD for
the same period a year ago.

The warmer weather was the likely cause of the reduced loads, as in November. A similar
impact was felt by other municipals and Coops in the region. A casual comparison of loads
on days with similar temperature profiles and the same day of the week continues to
suggest that loads are almost back to those in 2019 will little impact from the COVID-19.

A plot of hourly loads for 2020 vs. 2019 is provided below:

Digitally signed by Craig Kieny
Date: 2021.01.06 16:53:07 -05'00'

Wholesale Power Supply Summary 01.06.2021

/
Page 50f6 |

I
{
i

=)









GENERAL MANAGER’S REPORT FOR DECEMBER, 2020

*

*

\
composting facility. A total of 99.68 tons were delivered. As per Public Bid No.
18-117, the operator of the Compost Center has agreed to pay the Division
$20.00/ton for this material. Total paid to the Division was $1,993.60. The
Compost Center uses this material as an acceptable soil amendment that, when
blended with compost, loam and other soils, will produce a topsoil product for
use by the general public.

Hydrant Maintenance Program: Division crews began focusing on hydrant
maintenance during the month. The Division owns and maintains approximately
1,339 pubilic fire hydrants. Our goal is to maintain each public hydrant annually.
Public hydrants are maintained in accordance with manufacturer’s
recommendations. There are also approximately 494 private fire hydrants.
Division crews will inspect and lubricate caps on private hydrants. Any
deficiencies noted during inspection of the private fire hydrants will be reported
to the owner as well as to the Fire Marshal. Fire hydrant master records are
updated as each hydrant is maintained.

The Water Quality Inspectors responded to three complaints regarding water
quality and pressure. One customer’s complaint of water hammer was resolved
by calculating the water's PSI and performing a pressure reading at the
customer’s address. The customer was advised to either install a new or repair
their existing pressure reducing valve (PRV). Another complaint of pink slime on
fixtures was resolved through an explanation of biofilms, which tend to grow in
wet areas. Another customer called with concerns over brown flakes on his
whole-house humidifier. The customer was informed that the flakes were
minerals left over from the evaporated water. All complaints were satisfactorily
resolved.

The Water Quality Inspectors administered the Cross Connection Control
Program with: Five cross connection surveys, four of which was for corrected
violations; and seventeen cross connection device tests.

Engineering Section staff responded to 175 Call Before You Dig (CBYD) tickets
(requests) during the month compared to 178 CBYD tickets in December 2019.
Through the end of the month, staff has responded to 3,399 CBYD tickets
calendar year 2020.

Personnel

Maintainer II - Distribution Crew position: Interviews were scheduled for
December then postponed to January.

Office Manager (Business Manager) position: Brian Naples was selected with a

start date of December 14™. Mr. Naples is currently dividing his time between
the Electric Division (mornings) and the Water and Sewer Divisions (afternoons).

Statistics and Metrics

*

Precipitation for the month was 5.28 inches, 0.96 inches above the historic
mean of 4.32 inches for December. For the calendar year precipitation is 5.28

v
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GENERAL MANAGER’S REPORT FOR DECEMBER, 2020
Wairmaeengp WATER DIVISION PAGE 3

inches less than the average (43.87 inches versus 49.15 inches). Please note
precipitation chart included with this memorandum; specnf‘cally the variances
from the historical mean for each month.

* Effective reservoir storage at the end of the month stood at 87.8% (1,686.0
MG) of total effective impoundment (full 1,921.0 MG), versus the historical
average of 85.6% for December (a difference of 41.2 MG). This represents
approximately 589 days of supply remaining at 2.86 MG average per day drawn
from the surface water reservoirs. The reservoir levels are in the Normal range.

* Water production for the month was 88.964 million gallons (2.86 MG average
per day), a decrease of 3.70% compared to December, 2019.

X:\Public Utilities Commission (PUC)\General Manager's Reports\Water Division General Manager’s
Report December.docx
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* Operations staff worked with C.H. Nickerson to shut down a portion of the RBCs
as well as the Anoxic Tank so new, permanent electrical conduit and wiring could
be installed as part of the WPCF Upgrades Project.

Personnel

* Laborer position: Two Laborer candidates were chosen. Scott Olson started
December 28™ and Jason Motta started December 30™.

* Maintenance Repair Technician (MRT) II position: Thomas Doyle was promoted
to the position as of December 20™.

* An Authorization for Employment for an Attendant I position was initiated on
December 10, 2020. The position was advertised January 8, 2021 with a closing
date January 26, 2021.

* An Authorization of Employment for a Maintenance Repair Technician I (MRT I)
position was initiated on December 10, 2020. The position was advertised
January 8, 2021 with a closing date January 26, 2021.

Statistics and Metrics

* Recorded influent flow to the wastewater treatment plant was 223.59 million
gallons for the month, a decrease in flow of approximately 1.43% compared to
December, 2019 (a decrease of 3.24 MG for the month). This represents an
average daily flow of 7.21 mgd for the month. The 12-month rolling average
through December, 2020 is equal to 5.14 MGD, which is below the 90% permit
threshold of 7.2 MGD.

* At the wastewater treatment plant, nitrogen discharge levels averaged 541.3
pounds per day for the month (64.3% treatment efficiency with an influent
nitrogen level of 1,515 pounds per day), versus a discharge of 514.4 pounds per
day in December, 2019. This quantity is approximately 272 pounds over the
current year’'s permit level of 269 pounds per day. The annualized average is
399 pounds per day to date.

* Synagro transported 40.68 dry tons of biosolids for disposal during the month.
* The WPCF received 8,000 gallons of septage for the month. '

* The Maintenance Repair Technicians (MRTs) serviced 48 Department of Public
Utilities vehicles in December, including 27 Electric Division vehicles (50% of
time spent), thirteen Water Division vehicles (28% of time spent), and eight
Sewer Division vehicles (22% of time spent).

X:\Public Utilities Commission (PUC)\General Manager's Reports\Sewer Division General Mani :r's
Report December.docx
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RICHARD HENDERSHOT
DIRECTOR

~ G/W DEPARTMENT OF PUBLIC UT
80”/2 / &.//W W 100 JOHN STREET - TS

WALLINGFORD, CONNECTICUT 06492

TELEPHONE 203-284-4016
FAX 203-294-2267

MEMORANDUM
TO: Public Utilities Commission
FROM: Kathy
DATE: January 13, 2021

SUBJECT: TOYOTA OAKDALE THEATRE

Please be advised that Mr. Michael Andrews, Toyota Oakdale Theatre, has been notified that
the above-referenced item, which was previously tabled, will be part of the January 19, 2021
PUC meeting.

I have checked with Mr. Andrews on two occasions, and he has advised that he would like this
matter placed on the agenda of the January 19 meeting and that he will attend. Prior to the
meeting, the necessary information will be forwarded to his attention so that he may virtually
access the meeting.
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To Whom It May Concern / PUC 0CT 292020

PARTMENT OF
gﬁa C UTILTIES

I am writing you to get our late fees waved for out accounts most importantly our large account ending
in 0026185. Out main office is in L.A and the last few months we have furloughed and laid off hundreds /
thousands of employees. (18,700 to 700)

In those layoffs comes the finance team that approves our bills. it has been a struggle to get bills
approved as the chin of command has changed and when i do it falls a few days past our due date which
cause us to incur hundreds of dollars sometimes thousands. | am asking if you can please wave our past
late fees and change all our due sates to months end.

We are a company that has been closed since March across America and with no clear sight in mind to
‘open at this time, so we are hemorrhaging money each month. We are not even open, and we are
spending over 12k a month in electricity. We have never taken advantage of the extended months to
repay our invoices in which u offered to all these past months. We made our monthly payment.

In the past years in which we have been late a few times due to mishandling of invoices and incurred a
few thousand dollars in late fees we have not asked for forgiveness though only a few days late, not
months or weeks.

We are now asking for you to forgive our current late fees. Every dollar counts and again we don’t see
light at the end of out tunnel in 2020 for shows, so we will need every dollar.

Michael Andrews | Regional Manager | Connecticut |
Toyota Oakdale Theatre | Harbor Yard Amphitheater |

Venue Nation | Email: michaelandrews@livenation.com S
Phone: 203.269.8721 Cell: 203.410.4298 | 95 South Tumpike Road, Wallingford CT 06492
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Letter to the PUC-Oakdale Theater

St ect: Letter to the PUC-Oakdale Theater

From: Laura Patterson <l.patterson@wallingfordct.gov>
Date: 10/30/2020, 9:30 AM

To: kathy.white@wallingfordct.gov

Please find the attached three year account history for the Oakdale Theater. They have been a
WED customer since 2002.

Color legend for the account history:
-request for late fees to be refunded
Green-past late fees already refunded

Red-payments received

Please let me know if you have any additional questions or further clarification is needed.

Laura J. Patterson
Customer Relations Supervisor
Wallingford Electric Division

— Attachments:

Oakdale Theater.pdf 382 KB
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